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Mr. President,

We warmly welcome the distinguished delegation of the United States of America and thank for the presentation of the national report under the second cycle of the UPR.

We commend measures undertaken by the US Government for promotion and protection of human rights on the basis of recommendations made during the first review of the country in 2010.

However, UN treaty bodies and special procedures have expressed concern over discrimination and violation of the rights of migrants, indigenous people, ethnic and religious minorities, ill-treatment and excessive use of force by law enforcement bodies, large number of deaths resulting from the use of firearms, as well as continuing application of death penalty in several states and cases of racial inequality in passing capital punishment.

In view of the above, our delegation makes the following recommendations:

1. Ratify the International Covenant on Economic, Social and Cultural Rights;

2. Consider introducing a moratorium on the death penalty at the federal level;

3. Ratify fundamental ILO Conventions on forced labor (№29) and minimum age for admission to employment (№138).

In conclusion, we wish every success to the US Government in the promotion and protection of human rights.

Thank you for attention.
